
Dear Council Members, 

 

Allow me to clarify the facts related to Chuck Repke’s letter of February 8, 2013 regarding the Sixth 

Street Extension proposal.  There were many meetings regarding this issue beginning in late 

2009.  There was never only one official meeting.  The meeting Chuck is referring to was called for by 

the Mayor’s office, not the community and even at that meeting there was substantial opposition. 

Chuck did not attend any of the meetings until May of 2010.  There never was a consensus supporting 

only the extension.  In fact, District 17 Community Council (the official Community position) has voted to 

oppose any sidewalk extension at this time.  (Vote taken in January 2013).     

 

It’s ironic I’m being called a bully by Mr. Repke.   

 

John E. Mannillo 
651-292-8306 

 


